## CENTRAL MISSISSIPPI LIGHT FLYERS

September 07 Meeting Meeting Minutes September 8, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 12:30.

Guests: Finley Knox and Matthew Custov

All Officers were present except Vice-President Jim Richardson

Joe Cauthen, Randall Armstrong, Tony Clark and John Boutwell were thanked for preparing the meal.

Minutes from the July meeting were read. They were approved on a motion by Dr. Bob and a second by Richard Vaughn.

The Safety report was presented by Tommy Jackson. The key to a perfect preflight is a checklist. Tommy discussed pattern altitude and procedures that everyone should follow. Long, low, straight in approaches make it difficult for other pilots to see the incoming aircraft. He also reminded everyone that the local FAA representative had been out to see Dee recently because an aircraft had been flying at a very low altitude over the Pearl River and the reservoir. He also reminded us that any maneuvers that are over 60 degrees bank or 30 degrees up or down pitch are considered aerobatics and require an altitude of 3000 feet AGL. He reminded us that safety was everyone's responsibility.

Financial Report. Dee presented the Financial Report. It was approved on a motion by Boyd and a second by Mark.

## Old Business

- Replacing the grill was discussed and Mark offered to sell his grill to the Club for \$300. On a motion by Tony and a second by Dr. Bob the motion carried.
- The By-laws committee has held a preliminary meeting and plans to meet again. They are considering a membership application form long with changes to the By-laws.

## **New Business**

- Coley suggested that we need an application process for new members.
- Tony and Mark O. will head the committee to plan the November Fly-In.
- Repairs to the club house were discussed. Dee suggested that we develop a long term plan to build a new club house instead of making any major expenditure on the present building. A building committee will be needed to look at all issues. Temporary repairs will be made and we will treat to kill the ants. Coley will provide a vacuum cleaner for Club use.
- Mark Williams asked about the Young Eagles program and the 99ers. The 99ers will meet at the Raymond Airport and may want to do something with our club. There has been no progress on the Young Eagles due to insurance issues and lack of qualified pilots available.

Dr. Bob made a motion to adjourn. There was a second by Paul and the meeting adjourned at 1:23 PM.